DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – May 8, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, May 8, 2008.  Chairman Bill Dennison called the meeting to order at 7:12 pm.  Those present were:  James Beard, Bill Dennison, Ellen Douglas, Lauri Duesler, Chuck Goodlet, Shelly Hendricks, Ray Phelps, and April Pieper.  Those absent were:  Douglas Bennett, Vennia Butts, Pam Carter, and Kim Shepherd.

ORDER # 08-107 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to adopt the agenda for the May regular meeting with the timeframe adjusted to be completed by 8:00 pm.

ORDER # 08-108 – APPROVAL OF THE APIRL MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by James Beard to approve the minutes of the April regular meeting.  

MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – There were no monthly financial reports as the meeting date was early in the month.

ORDER # 08-109 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – Mr. Dennison presented the list of personnel vacancies for the 2008-09 school year.  Interviews for the vacant assistant principal position were held and the committee will be forwarding Alison Gregory’s name as the recommended hire.  The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by James Beard to approve the personnel recommendations from the May meeting.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – The following were recognized as visitors at the May meeting:  Mary Parker and Maria Batistoni to speak about Project Graduation; and Crad Jaggers to speak on football priorities and needs.

ORDER # 08-110 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF THE MARCH MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the second reading of the minutes of the March regular meeting.  

ORDER # 08-111 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF THE MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the second reading of the February and March 2008 financial report for extracurricular accounts and the bingo account, as well as the February and March Instructional Funds report.  

ORDER # 08-112 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF APRIL PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the second reading of the personnel recommendations from the April meeting.

ORDER # 08-113 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF NHHS STAFFING RECOMMENDATIONS FOR 2008-09 – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the second reading of the NHHS Staffing recommendations for 2008-09 to include the following positions being cut to create the 08-09 Certified Staff Allotment:

1. Business (teacher retirement and the position will not be filled);

2. Science position;

3. Arts & Humanities/Social Studies position;

4. Library/Media Specialist (Librarian retirement and the position will not be filled in order to keep a teacher position);

5. Foreign Language position.

ORDER # 08-114 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING FOR ADDITIONAL FUNDS FOR NHHS MARCHING BAND TRIP TO WASHINGTON, DC – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Chuck Goodlet to approve the second reading of the April decision to donate an additional $2500.00 to the marching band from bingo funds to help offset the cost for the trip to the Memorial Day Parade.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Ellen Douglas updated the council members on the following curriculum, instruction, and assessment items:

· The grading of senior writing portfolios.has been completed.

· MAPS assessment make-ups have been wrapped up.

· Eighth graders from J. T. Alton have visited North Hardin, while eighth graders from Radcliff Middle School will be visiting on May 14 & 15.

ORDER # 08-115 – APPROVAL OF 2008-09 SCHOOL BUDGET – Mr. Dennison distributed a copy of a draft of a school budget for 2008-09, depicting a straight 9% decrease/cut out of each category from the previous year’s budget.   Since the French teaching position was part of the budget cut, accommodations for students in the French program can be made by using Kentucky Virtual High School.  This expense could be up to $10,000 for the students who need French.  Another expense is approximately $7,500 for the ACT Prep course.  The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to take $10,000 for KVHS and $7500 for ACT Prep from the per pupil allotment for 2008-09.

ORDER # 08-116 – APPROVAL OF $5000 EXPENDITURE FOR FOOTBALL PROGRAM -  At the April SBDM meeting, Mr. Dennison had shared a copy of a list of needs for the football program that head football coach Crad Jaggers had submitted.  The council requested that Coach Jaggers attend the May 8th SBDM meeting with a prioritized list of the needs for the safety of the football team.  After a short presentation and discussion with Coach Jaggers, the motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve a $5000 expenditure from the bingo proceeds for the football program.

PARENT/STUDENT HANDBOOK – A copy of the parent/student handbook was given to each council member to review before the June SBDM meeting.

INFORMATION ITEMS –

· Each council member received a copy of the minutes from the Professional Development Committee meeting.

· Miriam Cho, Shameen Eure, Jacob Hughes, Molly Proffitt, Grafton Sizemore, and Samantha Ward attended the Youth Leadership Graduation.

· John Donaldson, volunteer for the JROTC program, was honored as the State High School Volunteer of the Year by the KCSVO.

· The marching band is gearing up for the trip to Washington DC for the Memorial Day parade.

· The jazz band played for the Gala at the Challenger Space Center recently and received glowing praises – even a comparison to a professional band!

· The North Hardin Invitational track meet will be held on Saturday.

· The softball team is the #1 seed in the district tournament.

· Tennis regionals are upcoming.

· Awards Night will be held on May 12.

· Scholarship Night has been scheduled for Monday, May 19.

· The senior trip to St. Louis will be Saturday, May 17.

· The talent show date is Friday May 9, and the field day event will be Friday, May 16, with a rain date of Monday, May 19.

ORDER 08-117 - NEW BUSINESS – REQUEST APPROVED FOR PROJECT GRADUATION T-SHIRTS – Mary Parker and Maria Batistoni appeared before the site-based council to request funding for t-shirts for Project Graduation.  Project Graduation is an event for graduates to celebrate in a drug-free/alcohol-free environment and is a preventative measure to keep a tragedy from happening.  The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by April Pieper to allocate $2000 and up to $2220 for t-shirts with the stipulation that 3 bids be sought and use the lowest bid.

ORDER # 08-118 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

